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Dotson, Christopher

To: Myers, Dale - TCP (ECY)
Cc: Adam Griffin; Tim Bishop; Robert C. Goodman
Subject: Chevron Brooklyn 90129 - Status Update_12052019

Hi Dale, 
 
On behalf of Chevron, the following is a progress update for Chevron site 90129 (“Brooklyn”) located at 43700 Brooklyn 
Avenue NE in Seattle, Washington. This update satisfies the requirements of Agreed Order No. 13815 associated with 
the site which indicates that quarterly progress reports be submitted to the Washington State Department of Ecology by 
the 15th of the month following the reporting period. This update summarizes activities completed from July 1 through 
October 31, 2019. 
 
Description of Actions Taken to Comply with Agreed Order 

 In August 2019, Leidos conducted offsite work in accordance with Ecology’s April 23, 2018 letter as well as the 
Final Remedial Investigation Workplan dated May 26, 2017. 

 Quarterly groundwater monitoring was completed August 13-16, 2019. 
 On October 30, 2019, CEMC, Arcadis, and Leidos, Inc. met with Ecology at their office in Bellevue, Washington to 

discuss the general project status and proposed actions and activities. During this meeting, the following actions 
were identified.  

o Arcadis will prepare and submit progress updates to Ecology. The updates will be provided via email and 
submitted to Ecology by the 15th of the following the reporting period.  

o On November 26, 2019, CEMC provided preliminary data and maps depicting the gasoline, benzene, and 
dry clean solvents discussed during the meeting. 

 
Summary of Deviations from Approved Work Plans 

 During the August 2019 site investigation, one proposed monitoring well was not installed in the alley east of 
the site due to utility conflicts identified during the private utility locate. An alternate location to the east of the 
site was identified within the adjacent parking garage. However, this alternative location could not be installed 
due to overhead clearance restrictions. Based on conversations during the October 30, 2019, meeting, Chevron 
and Arcadis are evaluating the need to propose alternate locations for this monitoring well. 

 
Description of work planned for the Next Reporting Period 

 Arcadis will continue to upload environmental data generated thus far to Ecology’s EIM system. 
 Arcadis will prepare and submit monthly updates to Ecology. The updates will be provided via email and 

submitted to Ecology by the 15th of the month following the reporting period. 
 Arcadis will coordinate and conduct the fourth quarter groundwater monitoring event. 
 Chevron will evaluate available data reports and prepare a response to Ecology’s letter dated April 23, 2018, 

which requested an assessment of halogenated volatile organic compounds and vapor intrusion at the site. 
 
Please let me know if you have any questions. 
 
 
Thanks, 
Chris 
  
Christopher Dotson | AFS Project Manager | christopher.dotson@arcadis.com 
Arcadis | Arcadis U.S., Inc. 
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Arcadis. Improving quality of life  
  
Be green, leave it on the screen. 
 


